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April 9, 2021 
 
Ms. Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re:  Docket Nos. E-2, Sub 1167 and E-7, Sub 1166 – Application of Duke 
Energy Progress, LLC, and Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, for Approval of 
Solar Rebate Program Pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. § 62-155(f) – 
Compliance Tariffs 

 
Dear Ms. Campbell: 
 

On April 5, 2021, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC, 
(jointly, “Duke”) filed compliance tariffs to reflect the modifications approved by the 
Commission in its March 23, 2021 Order Modifying Solar Rebate Program and Allowing 
Comments. 
 

The Public Staff reviewed the filing, finds that the modifications comply with the 
Commission's orders, and recommends that the Commission accept Duke’s compliance 
filings. The Public Staff recognizes that some intervenors have raised concerns regarding 
the transition to a lottery system. The Public Staff recommends that, in the interest of 
transparency in the lottery process, Duke commit to disclosing detailed methodological 
data with regard to the July 2021 enrollment window at the request of the Public Staff or 
other intervenors.  
 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
      Sincerely,  
 
      Electronically submitted 
      /s/ Layla Cummings 
      layla.cummings@psncuc.nc.gov 
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